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RECOMMENDATION: 

That the Board approve the allocation of $29,861.65 in Quimby Fees from Campo de Cahuenga 
Account No. 460K-CK for the Campo De Cahuenga - Improvement (W.O. #PRJ20195) 
(W.O. #El 70255F) project, as described in the Summary of this report. 

SUMMARY: 

Campo de Cahuenga is located at 3919 Lankershim Boulevard in the Universal City community 
of the City. This 0.73 acre facility is home of the historic Campo de Cahuenga Site, City of Los 
Angeles Historic-Cultural Monument No. 29. Due to the facilities, features, programs, and 
services it provides, Campo de Cahuenga meets the standard for a Community Park, as defined 
in the City's Public Recreation Plan. 

In Board Report No. 09-238, on October 9, 2009, the Board approved the allocation of 
$80,000.00 in Quimby Fees for the Proposition K Improvement Campo De Cahuenga - 
Improvement (W.O. #PRJ20 195) (W.O. #El 70255F) project. The scope of the previously 
approved Improvements Project included interior and exterior improvements to the existing 
building at Campo de Cahuenga. 

Department staff has determined that supplemental hnding for the Proposition K Improvement 
Project may be necessary for the completion of this project. 

Currently there is $29,861.65 in Quimby fees available in the Campo de Cahuenga Park Account 
No. 460K-CK available for this project. 
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The total Quimby Fees allocation for the Campo De Cahuenga - Improvement 
(W.O. #PRJ20 195) (W.O. #E 170255F) project is $109,86 1.65. These Fees were collected within 
two miles of Campo de Cahuenga, which is the standard distance for the allocation of the 
Quimby Fees for community recreational facilities. 

Staff has determined that the subject project is a continuation of an existing project approved on 
October 9, 2009 (Board Report No. 09-238) that is exempted from CEQA [Class 1(3,2) and 
Class 4(3)]. The work funded by the current Board action will not result in any additional 
environmental impacts, and therefore, is covered by the existing CEQA exemption. A Notice of 
Exemption was filed with City and County Clerks on May 27, 1998. No additional CEQA 
documentation is required. 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

The approval of this allocation of Quimby Fees should not have any fiscal impact on the 
Department, as the costs of this project is anticipated to be funded by Quimby Fees or funding 
sources other than the Department's General fund. 

This report was prepared by Darryl Ford, Management Analyst 11, Planning and Construction 
Division. 




